ATHLETIC COUNCIL MEETING May 21, 2008 – Agenda Item 12.0
POST-SEASON REPORT

SECTION VI WRESTLING 2007-2008

Chairperson: Mike DeBarbieri

The season went well with everything this year I would like to thank Cindy, Bob Dinse, Loren Ratajczak, Eric and Linda Knuutila and the Super Six club for their help this year.

 The selection of officials in January went well. The input from the Committee and officials was helpful. 

 We were able to use coaches’ ratings from the Class Tournaments and State Qualifier last year. Both officials’ organizations rated officials as they do in the State Meet. We still need to work on the selection process. Some people feel that some good officials are left out

The class tournaments went well. Panama, Fredonia, Starpoint and Clarence hosted the meets and ran very good tournaments. There was a letter sent out that had an $800 limit for administration expenses. Some people feel that this is not enough and would like to see a change. All class tournaments started at the same time and had the same time for finals. This worked great and it will continue. A special thanks to Pine Valley who ran the Class A meet for only $150. They made about $3000 profit again.

The State Qualifier went well. A great thanks needs to be given to the Jamestown Community College and Kenmore West High School organizations for hosting the tournaments.  The staffs did an outstanding job. Also the Southern Six Club and the Super Six Club manned the scoring tables all at no cost to the Section.  The site for 2008 is up in the air due to the fact that coaches don’t help with running these events mainly helping set up and tearing down of the mats. Also splitting the events into 2 sites did cost more money to Section 6.

This spring the Wrestling Committee along with Bob Dinse will look for a Section Regional assessor for certifying wrestlers weight since Scott Dinse has stepped down.

The State meet at the Rochester, Blue Cross Arena, went well with beefed up security keeping the floor clear of people. The attendance set a new record for attendance over the two days, even though the weather did not cooperate.

The only bad experience was checking into the Clarion Hotel. They were not ready for this event and  some coaches waited 6 hours for a room. The manager of the Hotel was fired since then.

Some people would like to see a different arrangement for the hotel assignments. Possibly rooming kids in rooms by themselves and coaches in another and having the schools pay for the rooms that weekend instead of the section.

Various groups including the Western New York Wrestling Coaches Association donated the Section VI sweatshirts.  Next year we hope to get donations to give the warm up tops to the wrestlers also.

Next year’s State meet is still with two classes, with at-large entries to fill the weight classes. The site will be the Times Union Arena in Albany.

Dates for next year:

Class Tournaments-February 13-14, 2009





State Qualifier - 
February 20 or 23, 2009





State Meet – 

March 6-7, 2009

The only site for sectional tournaments that we are sure of is Starpoint as they have requested hosting the class AAA.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mike DeBarbieri, Chairman
Israel Martinez, Chairman
